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This paper uses hand-collected data that measures the quality of corporate governance for companies in the ASX300 over a period 
of twelve years. This long sample is important as it enables a meaningful examination of the time-varying nature of the relationship 
between corporate governance and stocks returns. The authors find evidence that stocks with good corporate governance have 
higher returns than stocks with poor corporate governance on average. However, the relationship between corporate governance and 
stock returns is time-varying. Consistent with the idea of flights to quality, stocks with good corporate governance have higher returns 
than stocks with poor corporate governance during periods of market stress. Interestingly, there is some evidence that corporate 
governance and the traditional measure of quality are distinct, which implies that corporate governance can be thought of as an 
additional dimension of firm quality.
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